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Introduction

The proposal to offer a Bachelor of Science in Wellness, Health Promotion, and Injury Prevention has its foundation in the Healthy People 2010 report of the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, where need for national interventions in wellness and health promotion are highlighted.  In particular, leading causes of morbidity and mortality in the United States are largely preventable, and therefore, health, wellness, and injury prevention have become areas of interest for academic inquiry and inter-disciplinary education.

The program was designed to meet future qualification and skill needs based on consultation with industry experts.  The program includes flexibility to enable students to choose a specialization in one of six areas: general health enhancement, interventions in wellness, complementary medicine, injury prevention, exercise science, and pre-professional studies.  The program is a logical extension of the School of Health Sciences programs in physical therapy, exercise science, and industrial health and safety, and will facilitate entry by students into numerous graduate study programs such as public health, psychology, counseling, human resource development, ergonomics, industrial health and safety, exercise science, education, medicine, dentistry, chiropractic, physician assistant, and executive MBA.  A minor will also meet the needs and interests of students in other majors. 

Interest in the program is projected to be high among high school and current Oakland University students.  No Michigan institution offers a baccalaureate degree that is philosophically or conceptually close to the program.  The program will enable Oakland University graduates to provide important public and community services, will be unique in the state, and will position Oakland University as a leader in the wellness field.

The program can be implemented with current full time School of Health Sciences faculty, but since this is a new program, additional faculty will be required as the program grows.  In addition to faculty, there will be a need for teaching assistants as well as clerical and advising staff.
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A complete Bachelor of Science in Wellness, Health Promotion, and Injury Prevention Proposal (“Proposal”) was provided to the Board at its May 2002 Working Session. 

Recommendation


RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees authorizes the School of Health Sciences to offer a Bachelor of Science in Wellness, Health Promotion, and Injury Prevention; and, be it further


RESOLVED, that the Bachelor of Science in Wellness, Health Promotion, and Injury Prevention program shall be reviewed annually by the Provost to determine whether the program should be continued.

Budgetary Implications

Initial costs of the program will exceed projected revenue in years 1 and 2 and will produce deficits of ($126,562) and ($200,463) respectively.  Year 3 will likely produce a small profit of approximately $5,000 that will increase in year 4 to over $200,000.  By year 5, steady state, a projected profit of over $400,000 should be yielded.  Please see Attachment A of the Proposal, the five-year plan and proforma statement.
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